
 

   

 

ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA - SUNDAY, JUNE 11, 2017 

I.  Opening Devotion 

II.  Approval of Minutes of the June 5, 2016 Annual Meeting 

III.  Reports of the Pastor, Congregational Council, Committees 

and others 

IV.  Elections 

 A.  Congregational Council - 3 open positions for three-

year terms 

 Current Nominees: Shawn Cannon, Dan Zastrow, & Jeff 

Constable 

 B.  Audit Committee - 1 position for a three-year term  

 Current Nominees:  TBD 

 C.  2018 Synod Assembly Representatives (May 5-6, the 

Kalahari, Wisconsin Dells) - 2 people 

 Current Nominees: TBD 

V. Treasurer’s Report 

VI. Presentation, discussion and approval of the Budget 

VII.Unfinished Business 

VIII.New Business 

A.  Project Renew Report 

V. Closing Prayer 
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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MINUTES - SUNDAY, JUNE 5, 2016 

The annual congregational meeting was called to order by Monica 
Hepp, council President – on 6/5/2016 at 9:25 am in the Gathering 
space of Trinity Lutheran Church. 
 
Devotions were led by Pastor Mark Dressel. 
 
The minutes of the 2015 Annual Meeting were reviewed by those 
in attendance.  Hearing no corrections, a motion to approve the 
minutes made by Kathy Bahner, second by Lani Urbas. Passed. 
 
Monica Hepp advised the attendees to review the committee re-
ports on their own and if there were questions or comments, ad-
vise the council. 
 
ELECTIONS: 
 
Church council had three 3 year term positions open.  The current 
nominees brought forward to the congregation included Mike 
Branzolewski, Adam Smith, & Teri Strohschein. A motion to accept 
the nominations was made by Brad Rosecke, second from Shawn 
Cannon.  Motion passed. 
 
The Audit Committee had one 3 year term position open & one 2 
year term.  The current nominee brought forward to the congrega-
tion for the 3 year term is Mae J. Laatsch/ Deanna Cannon nomi-
nated herself to fill the 2 year term position.  A motion to accept 
the nominations was made by Mike Branzolewski, second by Dan 
Zastrow.  Motion passed. 

Synod Assembly Representatives for 2017 - 2 spots open.  Holly Ing-
ersoll and Steven Busch were nominated to attend.  A motion to 
approve the nominations was made by Karen Peters, second by 
Dan Zastrow. Motion passed. 
 
TREASURER REPORT: 
 
The 2015-2016 offering brought in over $257,000 - which is up al-
most $7,000. 
Expenses have stayed the same as the previous year for the most 
part. 
Compared to the budget, our expenses were $14,000 under 
budget, which exemplifies the principle that if Trinity doesn't need 
to spend the money, we don't. 
Offering exceeded expenses by $3,000 dollars.  The big difference 
being the increased giving - we appreciated the support. Historical 
perspective - this is the first year we've put money back into our 
surplus. 
 

Questions: 
Where did we save?  Things like having a warm winter and 
no sub-pastor with Kara around made the difference, they 
all add up. 

 
PRESENTATION OF THE 2016-2017 BUDGET: 
 
Overall, Trinity isn't projecting a huge increase - just a 2% increase. 
Budgeted expenses amount to about $270,000 - below what budg-
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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MINUTES  CONT. - SUNDAY, JUNE 5, 2016 

eted income is. 
 
One big change for the year is an increase for updated software. 
It also includes a 2% raise in salaries and increase for office staff 
benefits to reflect a full year of benefits.  No Questions. 
 
Motion to accept the 2016-2017 budget presented by Council as is 
by Jan Hepp, second by Bob Dimperio.  Motion passed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Project Renew Report: Presented by Dan Zastrow 
 

History of the project: a gift was given to remodel the 
kitchen and that set off a chain of events to start Project 
Renew. Pastor Mark and Dan looked at the building and cre-
ated a committee.  They decided there was the need for a 
facelift for the building.  Dan and the committee started a 
wish list with everything Trinity wanted to do.  Jenny 
Koester stepped up to be a part of the project and was able 
to get a quote from Keller which came to a ballpark number 
of $600,000-700,000 to complete everything on the wish 
list. 

 
The committee then set the priorities of the HVAC system, 
kitchen, paint, floors, lighting, removal of wall by offices, 
ceilings and new furniture - with a budget of $275,000. 

 

By the time pastor returns, the committee would like to 
have a specific scope of what exactly they'd like to do and 
who's going to do it. 
 
Please give any ideas/questions to Dan or Cate. 
 
Shawn Cannon - Long-Range Planning:  
There's a big difference in our wish list and what Trinity can 
actually look to accomplish at this point, so looking into a 10 
year plan exploring the bigger items that can be waited on 
in the short term. 
 

Pastor closed in prayer. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Karen Peters, second by Lani Urbas.  
Motion approved. 
 
Submitted by Cate Urbas, Office Administrator. 
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"...but those who wait for the LORD shall renew their strength, 
they shall mount up with wings like eagles, 
they shall run and not be weary, they shall walk and not faint."  
  -Isaiah 40:31, NRSV 

 
Dear Friends,  
 
The Bible says that “those who wait for 
the Lord shall renew their strength."  
Renewal has been a theme this past 
year as God has opened the door to 
both renew pastoral energy and revital-
ize Trinity's building. 
 

After nineteen years of service, nine of them here at Trinity, I was 
blessed with a summer of rest and renewal in the form of a three-
month sabbatical leave.  It included a weeklong seminar hosted by 
Biblical Archaeology Society and much time connecting with family 
and friends.  I am grateful to the sabbatical committee (comprised 
of Lani Urbas, Monica Hepp, Shawn Cannon, Jamie Stock, Carol 
Moehrke, and Karen Peters), to the 
church council, to our Office Adminis-
trator Cate Urbas, and to the congrega-
tion for their support and hard work to 
make this possible.  I am also grateful 
to Rev. Gerald Peterson, who provided 
pastoral support. 
 

PASTORAL REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

When I returned, we scrambled a bit to finish preparing for fall pro-
gramming.  Sunday School undertook its second year with a rota-
tional format.  The appeal of this structure is the number of par-
ents and adults who can take part.  We held a teacher meeting in 
the spring to lift up areas of strength and growth so that this feed-
back can be incorporated into next year's plan.  In the absence of 
Pastor Kara Smith-Laubenstein, who moved to Illinois, I coordi-
nated Youth on Wednesday which trained 16 young people for 
confirmation in the spring.  Senior High on Wednesday continued 
under the leadership of Chad Patrick and Jeff Constable. 
 
We experienced a bit of a lull in wor-
ship attendance through the fall and 
winter.  This could be attributable to a 
number of factors, including several 
faithful families moving to other areas 
of the country, more families having 
kids in middle school and high school 
(who may be busier on weekends), af-
tereffect of pastoral sabbatical, con-
cern about ability to participate in or contribute to Project Renew, 
or something else.  On the positive side, Trinity's music ministries 
remain strong, with musical offerings including adult and children's 
choirs, adult hand bell choir, youth chimes, worship band, brass 
quartet, bluegrass ensemble and more.   Also, we began streaming 
and archiving our 8:15 worship service live on YouTube.  Our regu-
lar services are receiving between five and fifty views depending 
on what is happening in the service.  Christmas, Easter, and special 
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PASTORAL REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

events have more hits. 
 
In addition to regular programming, God has provided opportunity 
and enthusiasm to renew our facility.  It has been forty-seven years 
since Trinity's building was constructed and fifteen years since the 
new sanctuary was added.  In that time, Trinity's building has seen 
wonderful and continuous use which has helped connect many, 
many people with God but has also produced some signs of wear 
and tear.  What began as a small undertaking to update a few 
items in the kitchen has grown into a facility-wide project called 
Project Renew.   
 
Following a year of dreaming and plan-
ning by the Project Renew Committee, 
facilitated by Dan Zastrow, the congre-
gation contracted with the Enrichment 
Group and Rev. Luke Bouman to help 
raise the funding this past January.  
What is unique about the Enrichment 
Group is that their campaigns are not 
entirely about fundraising.  As Rev. 
Bouman stated it, "We do community building, faith building and 
mission building.  If you do those things, the money tends to be 
there."  So, following the Enrichment Group model, Trinity formed 
the Project Renew Capital Committee, chaired by Eric Bahner.  The 
Capital Committee and the many people they recruited to work on 
their teams hosted Bible Studies, Enrichment Groups, Children and 
Youth Events, a Prayer Vigil, an Advanced Commitment Gathering, 

and an All Church Banquet.  They published and mailed newsletters 
and invitations, arranged facilities and meals and made a myriad of 
phone calls to invite people to take part.  It was a ton of work and 
it paid off in fellowship, spiritual practice and a renewed focus on 
faith and ministry.  As I write, the congregation has completed 
Commitment Sunday and is in the process of making reminder 
phone calls to kindly ask people to return pledge cards if they are 
available to do so in preparation for Celebration Sunday. 
 
I am so grateful to God for the renewal that is underway here at 
Trinity.  I am also grateful to all of God's children who take part in 
the ministry in this congregation.  It is an exciting time to be part 
of Christ's church!  May God bless you all. 
 
Yours in Christ,  
 
Pastor Mark  



 

6  

 

COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

PRESIDENT - SHAWN CANNON 
 

Greetings Church Family! 
 
This past year has been quite a ride.  When I took over as Council 
President I told myself that I wanted to take the opportunity to 
have a real positive impact on our congregation because it is such 
an important part of mine and my family’s life.  Little did I know 
how much was going to go on this year. 
 
To kick things off, we were able to send Pastor Mark on sabbatical 
this past year.  Once he got back from that, we jumped right into 
Project Renew and eventually the Capital Campaign.  It has been 
humbling to see so many members step up and take active roles in 
making our church a better place.  The entire Project Renew ex-
perience has been something special to be a part of.  I know that it 
has been a lot of work for everyone involved and I just wanted to 
take this time to thank each and every one of the people involved 
in Project Renew and The Capital Campaign for all of their efforts. 
 
I would be remiss to not also mention all of the people that help 
out in all of the other aspects of our congregation.  I would like to 
touch on the fact that so many people help in various ways to keep 
our congregation on a path that will help us bring each other 
closer to God.  Thank you all for all that you do for each other and 
for our Church.  I truly look forward to see what we can accom-
plish together over the next year. 
 

For just as each of us has one body with many members, and these 
members do not all have the same function, so in Christ we, though 
many, form one body, and each member belongs to all the others. 
Romans 12:4-5 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Shawn Cannon 
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system 
 Purchased and implemented a new membership manage-

ment system 
 Passed on $20,965 to the greater church from our operat-

ing budget and individual contributions 
 Paid out one Trinity Note in the amount of $800, retired a 

total of $1,000 in Trinity Note debt 
 Paid $460 in block income to the mortgage principle 
 Added $500 to the funds we are saving for a sabbatical for 

Pastor Mark 
 Added $1200 to the funds we are saving for the future pur-

chase of a new copier 
 Ended the year with an estimate surplus just over $60,000 
 Increased the net worth by more than $43,000 
 

We thank everyone for their generosity, volunteerism and contin-
ued commitment to the ministries of Trinity!  We pray that we con-
tinue to grow as a congregation, both physically and spiritually 
and continue to be blessed with great volunteers and staff. As you 
evaluate your giving in the up-
coming year, consider your bless-
ings and all the great things that 
are going on here at Trinity and 
beyond our walls. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Jamie Stock  

COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

TREASURER - JAMIE STOCK 
 
The 2016 – 2017 annual budget passed during the June 2016 annual 
meeting with a projected income of $262,910 and budgeted ex-
penses of $270,096.  Although this was a projected deficit of over 
$7,000, the council and congregation was hopeful that we would 
continue to come in under budget on expenses while seeing spiri-
tual and financial growth. 
 
The financial results for the 2016 – 2017 fiscal year included 
$275,179 of income compared to $265,912 in expenses.  This left us 
with a small surplus of $9,267.  Expenses were up almost 5% over 
the prior year due to a few known larger purchases.  However, in-
come was up over 7% which more than covered the increased ex-
penses.  We commend and thank the staff for their continued ef-
forts to control the level of spending and thank the congregation 
for their continued generosity. 
 
The month by month income and expenses can be found in Exhibit 
A (page 8) and the month by month expense compared to budg-
eted expenses can be found in Exhibit B (page 8). 
 
Financial highlights from the 2016 – 2017 fiscal year include: 
 

 Funded church operations and staff salaries including bene-
fits ~$4,000 below budget 

 Replaced one furnace 
 Purchased and implemented a new financial management 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

 

 



 

9  

 

VICE PRESIDENT & LONG RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEE CHAIR– 
ADAM SMITH 

 
It was a pleasure to join council this year, and what a joyous time 
to volunteer.  There is a lot of excitement and work taking place. 
 
There was so much activity this year that impacts long range plan-
ning. The conception of Project Renew has taken a three year ap-
proach towards upgrading, revitalizing and remodeling our church 
home.  A lot of the projects taking place in the project fall under 
the scope of this committee.  In preparation for the project various 
sub-committees were organized to handle different aspects of the 
project.  Looking down the road, it would be beneficial to make 
some of the committees permanent like the Audio Video Commit-
tee.  This project will encompass many changes in the facility as 
well as a new shed for the outside. The biggest debate for the pro-
ject is pews versus chairs.  That seems to be everyone’s hot topic! 
No matter the choices, the renovation will make a large impact on 
the congregation and our visitors.  Kudos to all of the people who 
have dedicated so much time and 
effort to this project! 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Adam Smith 

 
 

COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE CHAIR– JULIA WOLFGRAM 
 

This past year we held VBS with about 120 students and volun-
teers. Then, in September, the Sunday School program held Friend-
ship fair to kick off the learning experience.  ln October, the 3rd 
grade class were give their very own Bibles and a blessing during a 
church service.  At the end of November, as a service project we 
put together 8 cases (12 count each) dry ingredients for making 
M&M and Chocolate Chip cookies for the Lake Mills Food Pantry.  
The Sunday School Program put on a Christmas pageant in Decem-
ber. 
 
The SHOW (Senior High on Wednesday) Held a fundraiser making 
Subs for Super Bowl Sunday. They have been studying the Alpha 
Course for Youth this year. One of the youth was confirmed. 
 
The YOW (Youth on Wed.) class has about 60 students, of which 16 
were confirmed in May.  The youth put on a Chili Supper in Febru-
ary as a fundraiser, to help offset cost of the curriculum used. 
 
It has been a great year in all our 
youth programs, but we are STILL 
looking for more adults to help 
with teaching our youth espe-
cially on Sunday. 
 
Julia Wolfgram 
Council Member for Education 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

SOCIAL CONCERNS COMMITTEE CHAIR– JAN HEPP 
 
Thank you to all who have participated with the Community dinner 
and the special gifts that you share; be it serving, cleaning up or 
cooking/baking – your help is much appreciated!! 
 
This includes: Steven Busch, Holly Ingersoll, Wayne and Carol Mo-
erke, Dee Ann Persson, Sandy Zimmerman, Linda Zwicker, Marie 
Puttkamer, Darla Behling, Sue Slauson, Kimberly White, Deena Will 
and Kayla, Abby Hale and family.  A special thank you to Monica 
Hepp for helping me deliver our part of the meal to the EMS sta-
tion during the day.  I could not do this without all of you! 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jan 
 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE CHAIR– MIKE BRANZOLEWSKI 
 

Thank you all this year for some outstanding worship memories. 
Because of your support and energy, this past year of worship ser-
vices has become truly memorable.  
 
I would like to start by saying thank you to the music department. 
The hard work and dedication from Drew Schoeneck and the wor-
ship band, with Kim O’Leary and Linda Disch on the piano along 
with all the specialists that play for particular special services is ap-
preciated by everyone. Also, the wonderful high energy and spirit 
that Betty Oertel brings to every rehearsal for the chimes and 
choir. Let me never forget all the children who participate in the 
hand chimes and choir with the sensational guidance of Linda 
Branzolewski directing.  
 
With the added ability to reach our homes with live streaming and 
playback of services on YouTube, we now spread the word of our 
Lord more than ever. Thank you Shawn Cannon for your tireless 
work on keeping up with demands on technology, and all the peo-
ple who volunteer their time to record services. This includes 
Adam Smith, Darien Dierkes and Steve Nass.  
 
A special thanks for all the people who work behind the scenes to 
make Trinity church a warm and friendly place to worship. For in-
stance, the greeters and alter guild and Miss Julia and her family 
who takes care of our little ones to give us time for worship.  
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2016-2017 YEAR 

Lastly, let me say thank you to Pastor Mark for his inspirational ser-
mons and dedication to the all of his work to the church. 
 
This coming year with Project Renew promises to be exciting and 
full of the Holy Spirit. 
 
Thank you and God bless, 
 
Mike Branzolewski 
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE REPORTS FOR THE 2015-2016 YEAR 

AUDIT COMMITTEE –  
KATHY BAHNER, DEANNA CANNON, & MAE J. LAATSCH 

 
Dear Trinity Lutheran Church Council: 
 
On May 28,2017 the Audit Committee consisting of Kathy Bahner, 
Deanna Cannon, and Mae J. Laatsch audited the financial records 
of Trinity Lutheran Church for the time period of May 1, 2016 
through April 30, 2017. The audit committee would like to con-
gratulate you on the completion of the recommendations of the 
2015-2016 Audit Committee. 
 
We, as the Audit Committee wish to make some recommendation 
based upon the audit results. 
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. The monthly statement should include notes as the trans-
fer, closing, and establishment of new accounts. It was diffi-
cult to find where the funds went in the closing and estab-
lishment of new accounts. 

2. It would also be helpful for the audit committee if there was 
a description of each income accounts, with a listing of EFT 
and CC incomes. 

3. Found one receipt from Sentry that appears to not have 
been paid—would suggest that a follow-up on that be 
done. 

 
The Audit Committee found the financial records of the church to 
be very well organized and in good order. 
 
Feel free to contact the Audit Committee members with any ques-
tions that you may have. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

   Kathy Bahner     Mae J. Laatsch     Deanna Cannon       
 Kathy Bahner                 Mae J. Laatsch                    Deanna Cannon 
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TRINITY PINES ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2016 YEAR 

Trinity Pines Retirement Center Inc. 
2016 ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS  

 
To the Voting Members of Trinity Ev. Lutheran Church of Lake Mills 

and residents of Trinity Pines Retirement Center 
 
Trinity Pines Retirement Center was established as a non-profit corpo-
ration as a ministry of Trinity Lutheran Church, providing older per-
sons and persons with disabilities housing and services specially de-
signed to meet their physical, social, psychological, and spiritual 
needs and to promote their health, security, happiness, and useful-
ness in longer living. The facility is open to all, regardless of church 
affiliation.  
 
The inspiration for (“The Pines”) arose in the mid 1980s when the 
members of Trinity Lutheran Church sought a way to extend their 
mission to the community through the use of a vacant section of land 
adjacent to the church. Church members saw the need for a retire-
ment facility to allow Lake Mills area residents to retire in the commu-
nity where they had been living and remain close to their friends and 
family.   
 
The Pines features a combination of 39 apartments with 1 and 2 bed-
room floor plans, community dining room and kitchen, salon, library, 
activity and craft space, laundry facilities on each floor, pool table, 
exercise room, and underground heated parking. A ten member vol-
unteer Board of Directors, with representatives from the Church, resi-
dents, and the community, provides general oversight with opera-
tions under the direction of the Managing Director, Ann Lee. The 

Board and Ann are committed to our mission and to balance the inde-
pendent living needs of our residents with the need for a loving, car-
ing community.  
 
This is a great time to acknowledge and thank all of the residents who 
volunteer their time and energy to help. From the various committees 
to the individuals who do things like show the weekly movie, deliver 
newspapers, and help neighbors with rides, the participation and will-
ingness to help is greatly appreciated.   
 
Occupancy of The Pines remained high in 2016 with a rate of 100% at 
year-end. The current waiting list includes 8 prospective residents and 
3 current residents. Currently, there are no immediate openings so if 
you or anyone you know is interested, now is the time to get on our 
waiting list. The most common phrase new residents say is “I wish I 
would have moved here 10 years ago.”   
 
I am happy to report that the organization is solid financially. For 
2016, our net income was over budget thanks to the stable occupancy 
rate.  
 
Again in 2016, significant improvements were made to our facility. Up-
grades to the elevator replaced a number of components and con-
trols, which should allow for seamless future operation. The old roof 
was removed and completely replaced and will be under warranty for 
20 years. The concrete floor in the parking garage was sealed enhanc-
ing long- term maintenance and cleaning.  Our sincere thanks to our 
residents for the patience and good humor shown during these pro-
jects. 
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TRINITY PINES ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2016 YEAR 

The Managing Director and staff continue to offer social, educational, 
and nutritional programs for the benefit our residents. A wide range 
of social events, entertainment, and educational programs were of-
fered again this year.  In 2016 there was a high utilization of these 
many activities available to our residents and at times to community 
members. These included both organized activities and just plain spur
-of-the moment fun!  Through these different programs, social oppor-
tunities for our residents are improved and the community’s aware-
ness of The Pines is enhanced. 
 
Our Facebook page continues to be updated with weekly posts and 
the Tracking Trinity Pines column which was taken over this year by 
cook Sharon Kassube. We thank resident Marilyn Lohman for her 
many years of writing this column for the Lake Mills Leader. If you 
don’t already, please “Like” us on Facebook to follow along with the 
fun happenings which give a glimpse into the life of residents. Also, 
please write a review of us on our Facebook page.  
 
I encourage members of the congregation to become acquainted 
with this remarkable community asset that has been serving the com-
munity since 1988. We now have a couple generations of the same 
family who have lived here. Tours of the building will be available fol-
lowing the annual meeting or by contacting Ann Lee. See for yourself 
the exciting and refreshing changes at The Pines! 
 
 
Bob Dimperio 
President, Board of Directors  
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OFFICIAL ACTS FOR THE 2016 YEAR 

BAPTISMS (20) 
 
January 17, 2016  
(Rev. Kara Smith-Laubenstein) 
Jamison Rey Dallman (born:  1/15/15) 
Sponsors:  Mari Jo Renstrom &  
Spence Dallman 
Parents: Jen & Chuck Dallman 
 
February 21, 2016 
Kacie Jane Dunneisen (born:  9/09/15) 
Sponsors:  Corey & Melissa Lepak 
Parents: Kevin & Megan Dunneisen 
 
March 20, 2016 
Sylvia Jean Evelynn Smith (born:  12/03/15) 
Sponsors:  Liva Kalve & Andy Gove 
Parents: Tanya & Adam Smith 
 
March 20, 2016 
Tyson Rodger Rose (born:  10/03/15) 
Sponsors:  Kristen DuPuis & Travis Rose 
Parents: Taylor & Erin Rose 
 
April 3, 2016 
Ryker Anthony Cook (born:  1/30/16) 
Sponsors:  Angie Kettner, Laura Lundt, & 
Scott Erickson 
Parents: Anthony & Michelle Cook 

April 10, 2016 
Kellen Blackstone Wright (born:  3/15/14) 
Sponsors:  Amber & Ryan Dable,  
Carmen Smith & Rob Freed 
Parents: Rebecca Schave  
 
April 10, 2016 
Cloey Rain Dable (born:  1/24/14) 
Sponsors:  Rebecca Schave, Robert Dable, & 
Katie Peterson 
Parents: Amber & Ryan Dable 
 
April 17, 2016 
Sylas Alan Mess (born:  8/21/15) 
Sponsors:  Don & Theresa Schuster,  
Mandy Deveno 
Parents: Patrick & Carrie Mess 
 
May 22, 2016 
Margaret Jean Schreiber (born:  3/24/16) 
Sponsors:  Jason & Cathy Schreiber 
Parents: Laura & Matt Schreiber 
 
July 3, 2016 (Rev. Gerry Peterson) 
Mave Linnae Glennon (born:  05/18/2014) 
Sponsors:  Aimee & Jeff Koppensteiner 
Parents: Caitlin Glennon & Ben Glennon 
 
 

July 31, 2016 (Rev. Gerry Peterson) 
Brittyn Faith Morrow (born:  5/23/2016) 
Sponsors:  Kyle & Jackie Kohlmann 
Parents: Michelle Morrow 
 
August 7, 2016 (Rev. Gerry Peterson) 
Isaiah Troy Raeder (born:  01/20/2016) 
Sponsors:  Rebecca Morvant & Troy Raeder 
Parents: Adam & Jennifer Raeder 
 
August 21, 2016 (Rev. Gerry Peterson) 
Evan Mark Jothen (born: 7/08/2016) 
Sponsors:  Derek & Jennifer Poellet and  
Jeremy Maahs 
Parents: Mark & Luanne Jothen 
 
September 18, 2016 
Quinn Josephine Silberzahn  
(born:  7/04/2016) 
Sponsors:  Kate & Jon Tang and  
Mark & Amanda Vig 
Parents: Bill & Gillian Silberzahn 
 
October 9, 2016 
Johnathon Matthew Nowosel  
(born:  5/15/1977) 
Sponsors:  Cathy Britzke & Ken Britzke 
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OFFICIAL ACTS FOR THE 2016 YEAR 

October 23, 2016 
Isabella Marie Beeney (born:  2/17/2010) 
Sponsors:  Shawn Austin, Zach Beeney, & 
Nicole Shipler 
Parents: Mark & Christi Beeney 
 
October 23, 2016 
Mark Christopher Beeney Jr.  
(born:  8/05/2011) 
Sponsors:  Shawn Austin, Zach Beeney, & 
Nicole Shipler 
Parents: Mark & Christi Beeney 
 
October 23, 2016 
Ava Lorraine Beeney (born:  9/21/2012) 
Sponsors:  Shawn Austin, Zach Beeney, & 
Nicole Shipler 
Parents: Mark & Christi Beeney 
 
October 23, 2016 
Mark Christopher Beeney Sr.  
(born:  12/07/1983) 
Sponsors:  Karen & Arlen Peters 
 
October 23, 2016 
Evan Lucas Dock (born:  7/13/2016) 
Sponsors:  Katie Stephens & Eric Fieck 
Parents: Lucas & Angela Dock 
 

FUNERALS (3) 
 
Debra Haines  
Born:  February 14, 1958 
Died:  Tuesday April 19, 2016 
Funeral Services: April 26, 2016 
Interment at Union Cemetery in  
Jefferson, WI 
 
Molly Fuglestad  
Born:  April 18, 1977 
Died:  Thursday May 5, 2016 
Memorial Service: May 14, 2016 at  
First Lutheran Church in Janesville with  
Rev. Jim Melvin presiding 
Celebration of Life Party: May 14, 2016 at 
Korth County Park 
 
Donald G. Wolfgram (Rev. Gerry Peterson) 
Born:  June 21, 1933 
Died:  Monday, June 13, 2016 
Funeral Service:  June 17, 2016 
Interment at Washington Cemetery  
in Portland, WI 
 
 
 
 
 

Fern C. Delvis 
Born:  December 5, 1923 
Died:  Monday, December 26, 2016 
Burial:  December 31, 2016 
Interment at Rock Lake Cemetery 
 

 
CONFIRMED (8) 
May 15, 2016 
 
Samual Anhalt 
Parents: Tim & Renee Anhalt 
 
Brysen Clark 
Parents: Eric & Lori Clark 
 
Hannah Constable 
Parents: Jeff & Paula Constable 
 
Anastacia Dressel 
Parents: Rev. Mark Dressel & Sue White 
 
Madelyn Henderson 
Parents: John Henderson & Rebecca Hen-
derson 
 
Magen Polzin 
Melissa & Jason Polzin 
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OFFICIAL ACTS FOR THE 2016 YEAR 

Kyle Templin 
Parents: Mark & Luanne Jothen 
 
Teagen Williams 
Parents: Tom & Beth Williams 
 
 

NEW MEMBERS (23) 
 
New members received on January 31, 2016 
 
Erin Rose (Autumn, Tyson) 
Laura & Matt Schreiber 
Jim & Julie Leser 
Danielle & Tony Wampole (Emmett) 
 
New members received on May 22, 2016 
 
Bill & Gillian Silberzahn (Jackson) 
 
New members received on October 23, 2016 
 
Kelly Bargenquast 
Mark & Christi Beeney (Isabella, Mark, Ava) 
Maury Martin 
Laurie Morrow 
Michelle Morrow (Brittyn) 
 


